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PLEASANT HILL DOLFINS
PARENT CLUB BOARD
MEETING MINUTES

Monday, February 11, 2013
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  
Brad Morris; Eric Janssen; Matt Lovett; Gus Julien; Kathy Kaminek; Korey Riley; Amy Ross
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Brad Morris.  
APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER MINUTES
Lois was unable to attend the meeting so the minutes from the January 14, 2013 meeting were not approved.  They will be approved at the next meeting.  Minutes for this meeting were taken by Amy Ross.
PRESIDENT
Eric Janssen has graciously agreed to assume the position of Vice President!  Woo hoo!!
TREASURER’S REPORT
1099s are available for the staff.
Funds verification and reimbursement forms were discussed and board members are in agreement on the use of the forms going forward.

A motion was made, seconded, and the Board voted to change the ownership of the endowment savings account from the parent’s club to the endowment. 
The 2013 budget was reviewed and approved as written in draft. Since there is money available this year, the Board will work on developing a wish list of items to be purchased this season.

Missed Invitational meet charging procedures were discussed.  Korey read aloud the section in the Blue Book pertaining to the issue.  It was agreed that this policy needs to be enforced this year, and follow up/tracking procedures need to be implemented. 

SNACK SHACK
The ice machine has been fixed!!  The filter was clogged and needed to be recalibrated.  It needs a thorough cleaning at the end of each season or the beginning of the new season to maintain good working order.
HEAD COACH
Devon was unable to attend tonight’s meeting; however, Korey reported that Devon will work on determining where to place all returning junior coaches.  She will incorporate any input from all the coaches.
MEET OPERATIONS
The Colorado system and laptops are still in Korey’s office.  Kathy, Justin, Shuleen, Myles and Brad will set a date to move those very soon.  There is concern around moving them over to the coaches’ office due to the recent break-ins, but the alarm system will be set up by the end of this week.
TEAM OPERATIONS
Brad will reach out to Bill Burns who has missed the last 4 meetings to determine if he is still able to continue in this position.
Lilia and Lorie attended the meeting to discuss Team Sales for 2013.  

· Color scheme will remain the same (maroon and Columbia blue)

· Team Sales reps can meet with vendors to obtain bids and bring ideas to the Board for approval

· Team Sales are NOT responsible for swim parkas, swim caps or team t-shirts

· A budget of $6,050 for 2013 was agreed upon

· Parent Nite is scheduled for May 16th and the plan is to have lots of Team Sales items available for purchase at the meeting

Kathy will (hopefully) get Devon to help get all work assignments input onto the website for all meets sooner rather than later.  Amy offered to assist with this effort as well.  
FUNDRAISING
Crab Feed preliminary numbers are right around the estimated amount.  The board discussed the success of the event and sharing feedback with the Lions Club including:
· Tips for the servers.  It wasn’t clear how to tip.

· Start the dessert auction earlier in the evening when people are still hungry.

· Sticker shock was HIGH around some of the starting bids for auction items.

· Too many raffle items.  The raffle went on too long.

· Premium beer ran out too early.

· Acoustical issues with the room design made for a huge noise factor.

· Do we want to partner with the Lions again next year?

· Next year send Crab Feed invites in the mail to all PHD families with personal notes from the coaches [great idea Beth!]

· The Crab Net was a huge success!  We were lucky enough to receive donations for a 6’ table, stopwatches, underwater speakers, and PA speakers….a total of $1,100!!!

· A big Thank You note will be put on the website thanking everyone involved for working so hard to make this year’s Feed such a success

BATTLE OF THE AGES UPDATE:
Thirteen (13) teams have stated their intention to attend the 2013 Battle.  
The next Battle committee meeting is in 2 weeks, where the group will finalize volunteer requirements and sponsorship guidelines.  

All checks and insurance information is due on March 15th. 

DISTRICT:

So far 19 swimmers have registered for the team online!  New banners went up at the Winslow Center and the park.  We haven’t had registration available this far in advance so this is exciting!
The alarm system is being installed today and tomorrow.  Please let everyone who has keys know that the new alarm is in place.  There are now 2 phones in the coaches’ office and 1 phone in the Snack Shack.  Woo Hoo!

Team photo company:  Brad spoke with the company who did our photos last year.  A date has been confirmed and we were promised 2 photographers this year instead of just 1.  In addition, Korey spoke with Sofia who works with a photographer; we may get their pricing for comparison.

There will be a registration/sign up meeting on Saturday, March 23rd.  Board members are encouraged to attend to be available to answer questions.  Korey spoke with Sports Basement who offered their location for this meeting; however, the Board decided it would be best to hold the meeting within the district.  The Board also determined that in regard to volunteer work sign ups, we will state that all returning parents must sign up for all shifts by April 22nd, but that all new parents will have until Time Trials on May 19th.  This will give them plenty of time and assistance with the sign up process.  SO….all returning parents who don’t sign up for their shifts by April 22nd and all new parents who don’t sign up by May 19th will be expected to pay the buyout fee or their swimmer won’t be allowed to swim.
We got a 20% discount off the nonprofit rate for the use of the Senior Center for our Crab Feed.  NICE!  A big thank you needs to go out to the district, specifically Kendra for her work with us and the Lions.
NEXT MEETING:

The next Dolfins Board meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 11th, 2013 from 7:00-9:00pm.
Meeting adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 p.m. by Brad Morris.  
